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July 1, 2025, Meeting

Minutes of the July 1, 2025 Meeting of the Board of Supervisors

[bookmark: _Hlk131588572]The Public Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:15 pm. on 7/1/25 by Chairman Bill Wylie. In attendance were Township Supervisors Bill Wylie, Emery Taylor & Jacob Chalfin.

Jacob Chalfin moved to approve June 3, 2025, meeting minutes. Emery Taylor seconded the motion; minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.  
   	
[bookmark: _Hlk179181703]The financial report was given showing a balance of $4,725.36 in the Payroll account, $117,664.97 in General Funds, $6,331.54 in State Funds. The PLGIT (Pennsylvania Local Government Investment Trust) accounts show totals of $305,759.35 in General Funds, $254,369.02 in State Funds, and $97,827.34 in Equipment Funds. Bill Wylie motioned to approve the financial report, Emery Talor seconded, it was approved by unanimous vote.

Bill Wylie read the zoning report and there were three inspections and no permits issued in the month of June. 

Bill Wylie motioned to approve a resolution to move forward in the bidding process for the Township to purchase a used backhoe. Jacob Chalfin seconded the motion, it was approved by unanimous vote. 

Resident Kay Stewart asked about the proposed project by New Garden Township to build two traffic calming islands on Church Road, one of which would be in West Marlborough Township. Bill Wylie said a letter had been sent to New Garden Township explaining that West Marlborough Township was not in favor of a raised median and would rather have alternate traffic calming measures, such as signage, pavement markings and/or speed humps.  

With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Next public meeting of the supervisors will be at the township garage on August 5, 2025.

Respectfully Submitted

Elliot Blake,
Secretary/Treasurer
The Supervisors request that any subject or question requiring advise from Solicitor, when absent, will not be addressed without legal consultation and will be postponed until next regularly scheduled meeting.  The supervisors may postpone any discussion on subjects not submitted to the Secretary seven (7) days prior to the regularly scheduled meeting.

